HIAWATHA VALLEY SHRM BOARD MEETING

February 2, 2012

In Attendance:  Lori Gadient, ,Julie Birk-Betcher,  Sharon McCord, Christy Rikli, Vicky Koehn, Ann Moreno, Sherri Stensland, Marge Truwe, Jerry Olson, Lori Anderson

Absent:    Katie Hardyman, Lisa Kuehl, Laura Teele
Sharon McCord introduced the members in attendance and stated the company they represented.  

Sharon McCord completed filling out the CLIF (Chapter Leader of Information).  
· Sharon asked the members if we were interested in working on a Bronze, Silver, Gold, or Platinum Award in 2012?  Vicky Koehn stated there were different initiatives for each award.  The membership initiative would be a good one for us to work on.  The College Relations is tough, especially when we do not have a college affiliation with HR.  Government Affairs/Advocacy, Diversity & Inclusion, sometimes we are already doing things within these areas and don’t realize it.  Workforce readiness would be another possibility to work on this year.  Holding a job fair and maybe coordinating with the Chamber of Commerce.  Ann Moreno asked what is important to our members or what is the benefit of attaining one of these awards?  Jerry Olson stated that majority of the members are a one person staff that wears numerous hats for their employer and the other percentage is looking for training credits for their SPHR or PHR.  
· Sharon McCord to call Sheri from the Winona Chapter to discuss their successes.  Possibly get some tips of why their chapter is so active and what are they doing to attract members.  

Treasurer’s Report:  

· Julie Birk-Betcher reported that our checking balance as of 2/6/2012 was $4,855.32 and savings account balance was $758.58.

Hiawatha Valley SHRM By-Laws:

· Lori Gadient submitted the By-laws to Nancy Conway on December 20, 2011

Chapter Achievement Plan:  

· No Report

Membership:  

· Attracting new members

· Is credit card an option through pay pal?  Marge to check out the cost and benefit.  

· Lori to send out membership list to board members.

· Discussion of mentoring a new member, meeting them at the first meeting and introducing to folks.  
· Lori Gadient gave Vicky Koehn the Regional contact of Joyce for a membership conference call
· Ways to communicate meeting times and topic.  
· Sherri to discuss with Katie to advertise in the Red Wing, Lake City, and Cannon Falls news papers.  Check into communicating through the local radio.
· Membership renewal form:

· We need to put some education around the membership form

· Change Julie’s name on form to Marge

· Leave rates as is in 2012

· Under membership category add:  unemployed, call membership contact

· Add link to the National membership renewal

· Lori Gadient and Marge to update form

Programs:  

· Upcoming meetings:

· March 8, 2011 (Indigo Room)

· Employment Law

· Next roundtable is February 8, 7:30-8:30am at Caribou Coffee on 

· Employee Morale facilitated by Katie Hardyman 

· Katie looking for ½ day event in September

Conferences: 

· No Report

Certifications: 

· No Report

Legislative:  

· No Report 

Foundation:  

· No Report 

Website:

· No Report

· Discussed adding the website to all communications to the Members to drive individuals to the website for information.

SHRM Board Support: 

· No report

Board Information:

· The following board positions were approved for 2012:  

· President Elect- Sherri Stensland

· Treasurer-Marge Truwe

· Secretary-Lori Anderson

· Membership- Christy Rikli

· CLA: Workforce Readiness Board Chairperson-Vicky Koehn

· Legislative- Ann Moreno

Review Chapter Activities by Month
Look at the handout at each board meeting to check if on task-it’s a good tool

· SHRM website – contact Nancy (Regional)

· Invites for Sharon

· Succession Planning with the board

· Jerry Olson requested a goal to have our chapter at Leadership training

· November, set funds aside for this training

· Shadow new board members

· Review job descriptions 

· SHAPE Program

· Continuing leaders (information in 2011 Chapter Planning Workbook)

· New Leader Orientation

· Annual Budget Preparation  

Good link for resources:

· http://www.shrm.org/Communities/VolunteerResources/Pages/default.aspx****

Next Meeting:

· March 22, 2012 at 8:30 am at Red Wing Shoe Corporate Office- Lifestyle Room

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lori Anderson

